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Since the beginning of 2007 one major problem has been resolved: One can download ITU recommendations for free from the ITU website. This is very important, because one can now use these documents in lectures and projects. Students can freely access these documents.

But the ITU should not stop here. From the Internet Engineering Task Force (IETF) one can learn that active participation of people from academia can be very useful for the work of the standards body. For doing this, one must be able to attend the meetings, access interim documents (not only the final recommendations), and access the mailing lists. This means that there must be a way to get these accesses without paying too much money. Please note that universities are not small but the people interested in working within the ITU may come from one department only. This means that the fees have to be covered by the department or even smaller organizational units. Reasonable fees per year like what one has to pay for attending three IETF meetings would be acceptable.

If people from academia can participate in the work of the ITU it would provide benefits for the ITU (and the current participants) and for academia. People from academia could work on subjects related to new technology and most likely can will find problems where some research is necessary. This is really helpful for them. On the other hand the results of the research can be put back into ITU documents and therefore make standards better. This is in particular helpful in areas where the industry is not able to spend the necessary amount of work or does not have the necessary expertise. 

The participation of people from academia in the standardization work really makes standards better and should be possible. Experience from the IETF, for example, shows that this really works out.
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